
SUNCOAST CALLERS AND CUERS ASSOCIATION 

Minutes of the meeting April 3, 2021   Via Zoom Internet Connection 

 

 

President Keith Stevens called the meeting to order at 9:00 am Saturday, April 3, 2021 

 

Attending via Zoom were: Judy & Dwayne Barnhill,  Kevin Bersing, Sam Dunn, Keith Stevens, 

Mike Gormley, Ted Hughes, Dave Muller, Bob Ormsbee, Ed Richey, Scotty Sharer, Allen Snell, 

Bob Stern, and Bucky Tenney,  

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.   They are posted on the SCCA website. 

 

President Stevens reported the SCCA officers are performing an outstanding job in the current 

difficult pandemic situation and the SCCA is doing very well especially compared to other caller 

groups in the state.  The prospect for new members is good.  

 

Treasurer Gormley submitted his financial report which was accepted and filed for audit.   The 

treasurer report is available on the SCCA website.  

 

As part of his report Mike Gormley did a short “show and tell” of the revamped website.   

 

SAM DUNN MOVED and Bob Ormsbee seconded a motion to create a password protected 

section of the website for the storing of financial information and minutes when appropriate.   

MOTION PASSED WITHOUT DISSENT 

 

MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE CHAIR TED HUGHES MOVED the approval of membership 

for Scotty Sharer.  Bucky Tenney seconded.   After a virtual session of calling by Scotty the 

membership voted unanimously to accept the membership application of Scotty Sharer.  

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 

Sam Dunn was appointed chair of the committee for the May picnic meeting of the group.   Sam 

will communicate details when he has them ready.  

 

After discussion of the idea of the SCCA sponsoring a square dance in the coming fiscal year no 

decision was made.   The Executive Committee will take the matter under advisement to find a 

date, location and theme.   

 

MEETING ADJOURNED  

 

The education session was a review and discussion of the Callerlab Triennial Review calls and 

tentative decisions.   It was lively with many good ideas.  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Keith Stevens.     



 

 


